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The Honorable Glenn Youngkin 
Governor, Commonwealth of Virginia 

The Honorable Craig Crenshaw 
Secretary of Veterans and Defense Affairs 

The Honorable Barry Knight The Honorable Janet Howell 
Chair, House Appropriations Committee Co-Chair, Senate Finance and Appropriations Committee 

The Honorable George Barker 
Co-Chair, Senate Finance and Appropriations Committee 

Subject: Report on Projects and Real Property Lease Agreements Execution 

Dear Honorable Recipients, 

In accordance with Item 462.A.5. of the 2021 Appropriations Act, House Bill 30, Chapter 2 (Special 
Session I, 2022), I am pleased to report that the State Military Reservation Real Estate Action for the 
Access Control Point is complete. The Access Control Point construction project started December 19, 
2022, and is anticipated to be complete in April 2024. The expenditures for the project are as follows: 

2021 
2022 
2023 
2024 

Expenses (by Fiscal Year) 
$0.00 
$491,564.91 
$988,222.09 
$132,242.47 

Total (as of Aug. 8, 2023) $1,612,029.47 
Balance of Funds (as of Aug. 8, 2023) $3,387,970.53 

The State Military Reservation's Fuel Point Relocation is substantially complete and usable. The fuel 
point and ancillary construction is awaiting final redline and closeout by the Virginia Department of 
Environmental Quality. 

If my office can be of any further assistance, please contact me or Maj. Andrew Czaplicki at (804) 
236-7484.

James W. Ring 
Major General, VMRNG 
The Adjutant General 


